City of Sadieville

Regular Meeting Minutes Monday, September 28, 2020 City Hall @ 6:00pm

☐ CALL TO ORDER

- Mayor Wagoner called the September 28, 2020 Regular Meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
- Mayor Wagoner invited everyone to participate in a moment of silence.
- City Clerk Centers conducted the roll call.

□ ROLL CALL

Mayor Wagoner: Present Public Works Commissioner Cannon: Present Streets, Sidewalks, Trails Commissioner Stanley: Present Parks and Recreation Commissioner Stamper: Present Public Safety Commissioner Reese: Present City Attorney Jason Obermeyer: Present Police Chief Bobby Bruner: Present City Clerk Laura Centers: Present

- Mayor Wagoner determined a quorum was present.
- Commissioner Reese made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from August 24, August 27, September 10, September 17, and September 23; Commissioner Stamper seconded the motion; all in favor; motion passes.
- Commissioner Reese made a motion to accept the financial reports as written along with the addition for \$1623.89 for Attorney Obermeyer; Commissioner Stamper seconded the motion; all in favor; motion passes.
- ❖ Mayor Wagoner brought up the fact that a \$1.00 raise was promised to the City Clerk in March after acceptable probation period. Commissioner Reese made a motion to give the city clerk a \$1.00 raise; Commissioner Stanley seconded the motion; all in favor; motion passes.
- Attorney Obermeyer gave his update.
 - He received a call from KLC regarding the retirement situation (\$11,000 in arrears). They
 believe that it will not turn out good for us. But we are still waiting on the opinion from
 the Attorney General.
 - 204 Cunningham One of the heirs has been located and he wants to probate the property.
 - He is still needing the master contract from AT&T to be able to construct a contract for our citizens using the internet hotspots.
 - He still needs the Vine St survey to begin work on that project. A zoom meeting will be set up for Thursday morning with the City, HMB Engineering and Planning & Zoning.
- Commissioner Reese gave the update on public safety.

- The computer is down at the police station. Chief Bruner will see if it can be repaired, if not, we will need to replace it.
- Georgetown has been contacted about scheduling the speed sign in the city to deter speeding on Pike Street, but nothing has come out of it yet. Chief Bruner said it might be awhile as they have those out at the schools right now. Chief will make another call to the sheriff's office again tomorrow. A citizen asked if we could call the state since US32 is a state highway so the Chief and the Mayor will make a call to Kelly Baker tomorrow.
- A citizen requested that the state be asked to put up a sign to warn tractor trailer drivers about the railroad underpass.
- Commission Stamper gave her update.
 - Skateboard area concrete is done. It must cure for 2 weeks before the ramps are placed. She
 will work on transporting the ramps here from Flemingsburg. Her and the handyman will
 research how to anchor the ramps to the concrete.
 - She requested \$500 to spend for the city Halloween event.
 - She stated that the door for the men's restroom has been damaged. He says that someone kicked the door in at the men's restroom at Veterans Park. There is also holes in the wall, possibly from a bb gun. Someone had also removed a board from a picnic table and placed it inside the women's restroom. The handyman replaced the door frame and the picnic table earlier today. She requested working security cameras at the park to cut down on vandalism. Mayor Wagoner requested that anyone who finds vandalism to take pictures and contact our police department so a report can be made. Chief Bruner stated that if they can't be reached on their cell phones then dispatch can be called, and they can reach them on the radio.
 - City Clerk Centers gave a notice that the city-wide yard sale will be held Oct 2 and Oct 3.
- Commissioner Reese made a motion to allow \$500 for the Halloween event; Commissioner Stanley seconded the motion; all in favor; motion passes.
- Commissioner Cannon gave her update.
 - She stated the painting of City Hall is coming along.
- The handyman stated that he will be helping our painter paint City Hall, but he will not be on city time.
- Commissioner Stanley gave his update.
 - Vine Street residents are being notified by mail about the plans for the back alley and curve widening. Surveying still needs to be done.
 - The repairs for the Main Street wall have been put out to bid. It will be repairs on the wall
 and putting a ramp on the Johnson Alley end. There will be a meeting on Monday, Oct 5 to
 review bids.
- He requested that the handyman put up "cameras in use" signs at Veterans Park.
- Commissioner Cannon left the meeting at 6:35 pm.
- ❖ Mayor Wagoner brought up the fact that we need an IT person. He stated that Brandon Blair is willing to work for the city for \$12/hr. He is a former employee of the City and is currently a police

- officer in Lexington so he will be cleared to work on the police computers. The City Clerk stated that there will be many weeks that he will not be needed but we do need someone in place in case something goes wrong.
- Commissioner Reese made a motion to hire Brandon Blair at \$12/hr to work no more than 60 hours a month; Commissioner Stamper seconded; all in favor; motion passes.
- City Clerk Centers explained that KY.gov can set up a program where the City can accept credit and debit cards for bill payments at no charge to the City and requested the commission accept this as another form of payment.
- Commissioner Reese made a motion to allow KY.gov to set up a program for accepting credit and debit cards; Commissioner Stanley seconded; all in favor; motion passes.
- Commissioner Reese made a motion to allow the City Clerk and Brandon to spend up to \$400 per year on virus protection for the city computers; Commissioner Stanley seconded; all in favor; motion passes.
- Mayor Wagoner asked everyone to review the Rumpke contract to be discussed later in the year.
- ❖ Magistrate Rick Hostetler gave the update that the fiscal court amended the solid waste plan to zero for the Scott County landfill. Once the landfill runs out of current capacity (should be at the end of the year) it will not accept any more trash.
- Commissioner Reese made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:01; Commissioner Stamper seconded the motion; all in favor; motion passes.

Date of Approval

Laura Centers, City Clerk/Treasurer

Rob Wagoner, Mayor